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TOWN COUNCIL MEETING

October 13, 2009
Present:  Town Council members Tracy Shafer, Roger Funkhouser, Mike Turner, Ruby Clark.
Absent:  Roger Bradley.  (Barbara Early has returned to New York.  Her seat will be filled January 1, 2009 from the November 2009 election.)
Also Present:  Town Manager Ryan Spitzer, Town Attorney Tom Simons, Town Secretary Jane Higginbotham, Public Works Supervisor Armond “Hammer” Falgoust, Town Sgt. Jeff Grimm. 
Guests:  Larry Spangler; Bill Wells; Lee Duke; Marisa McClanahan; Wendy Duke; Sarah Funkhouser; Sadie Claytor; Boyd Walker; Susan Wood; Natural Bridge District Supervisor Hunt Riegel; Roberta Lyle; Roberta Anderson with The News-Gazette. 

Meeting called to order by Mayor Sam Blackburn at 7:00 PM.    
Public Comment:  
1. Susan Wood – Mrs. Wood stated that she would like for Council to consider spouses serving on Council simultaneously.  She stated it may not happen this election but can in the future.  Mrs. Wood stated she had checked with Lexington and Buena Vista and they do not have anything in their ordinances regarding this but stated they do not think it is a good idea.  Mrs. Wood stated that the Town Manager discusses with the Mayor confidential matters which may not be discussed with Council.  Mrs. Wood stated she did not think it would be good for the community if spouses were serving together and something were passed by Council because the community would think it was collusion.  
2. Bill Wells – same as above.

3. Lee Duke – stated this should have been thought of a long time ago and that the Town has bigger, more important issues to discuss.
4. Susan Wood – stated now would be the time to act on this.

5. Marisa McClanahan – stated she had finalized the debate set for October 20 from 6-8PM.  It will be held at the Community Center on Catawba and the candidates for Council and Mayor will be participating.

6. Tom Simons – stated he had contacted the Virginia Municipal League and they stated there is not anything stating this can not happen, but that it could create conflict of interest.

Review of Minutes:


1.   Approved with one correction. 
Consideration of Bills:

1. Roger Funkhouser asked how many payments are left on the truck.  Ryan Spitzer stated there are two (2).  Motion made by Ruby Clark and seconded by Mike Turner to pay the bills.  Motion carried.
Committee/Commission Reports:

1. Parks and Recreation Committee – Roberta Lyle stated the next Parks and Recreation Committee meeting will be held October 22 @ 6PM.  Mrs. Lyle stated everyone had a good time at the Gospel Fest.
Police Activity Report:

1. Sgt. Grimm stated he next meeting for Glasgow Community Watch would be October 15 @ 7PM at the Squad Building.
2. Sgt. Grimm stated he and the Town Manager have been going around town identifying inoperable vehicles and will be sending out letters.  Ruby Clark asked what the code stated regarding mopeds.  Sgt. Grimm stated moped and scooter drivers must wear helmets and glasses.
Old Business:

1. Sewer Cart & Truck - Ryan Spitzer stated the sewer cart/septage truck applied 94,000 gallons.  He stated hopefully next year more can be applied more often, which will save about $2,000 per year.  Roger Funkhouser asked what had been done with the old sewer truck.  Armond Falgoust stated it was kept and will be used to go in sewer lines and arbor roots out occasionally.  Mayor Blackburn asked if the Town’s insurance would cover if Mr. Hamilton had a spill.  Mr. Spitzer stated yes, that it would go along with the Town’s general liability.
2. Poverty Commission – Mr. Spitzer stated he attended the first meeting and there would be an agenda for future meetings.  He stated they identified issues into smaller groups.  The next meeting is scheduled for October 15 @ 9AM.  Mr. Spitzer stated he has been requested to discuss issues faced in Glasgow and how they can help Glasgow.  Mr. Spitzer stated every non-profit group in Rockbridge County was represented plus representatives from Buena Vista, Lexington, and Rockbridge County.

3. PPTRA Rate – Mr. Spitzer stated the final rate is 54.4%.  The tax tickets should go out in several weeks – the County was late getting them out.

4. Approval of Shelter – Mr. Spitzer stated he had received the building permit from the county and hopefully work will begin on it in November and be ready for Spring 2010.  Mr. Spitzer stated it will be put on Mr. Locher’s land and will deed to the Town.  Mr. Spitzer stated any one may come to Town Hall to see the plans.  There is about $2,200 in the fund.  There will be benches around a fire ring.  Mr. Spitzer stated the design was based on shelters on the Blue Ridge Parkway.  He stated the plans were made based on requirements on the building permit.  Mr. Spitzer stated the County does dictate the design because it is in the flood plain.  It was decided Council should see the final draft and give their approval.  Mayor Blackburn said to bring the final draft to the November 10, 2009 Council meeting.

New Business:

1. Lee Duke – Town Policies – Mr. Duke stated he did not think Town Council is doing their job, is not addressing citizen’s concerns, and they are not taking care of the park.  Mr. Duke gave Council a handout with four (4) statements to consider:  (1) Citizens deserve considerate and thoughtful answers from the Town Manager.  (2) Citizens should be treated the same by Town employees.  (3) The Town will not put all information for all events on the website.  (4) Citizens should be treated with respect from Town employees.
2. Christmas Parade – Roger Funkhouser stated Council needs to decide how to reimburse the Rescue Squad for the Christmas parade.  He stated the Rescue Squad Auxiliary would like to decorate the flag poles with wreaths or bows for Christmas.  They will pay for this – there will be no charge to the Town.  Approval is needed from Council.  Mr. Funkhouser stated the Rescue Squad is asking Council for $1,000 for the Christmas parade and decorating.  Mr. Funkhouser stated the Rescue Squad Auxiliary would also like to do a pole tree in the park and approval from Council is needed.  He stated decorations from last year are stored in totes in the Squad building.  Tracy Shafer stated Council should give the Rescue Squad $800, the amount given every year.  Mike Turner stated Council should give the Squad $1,000.  Motion made by Ruby Clark and seconded by Mike Turner to give the Rescue Squad $1,000 for the Christmas parade for trophies, decorations, etc. needed for the Christmas season.  Motion carried.  Roger Funkhouser abstained.  Motion made by Tracy Shafer and seconded by Mike Turner to let the Rescue Squad Auxiliary decorate the flag poles in Town for Christmas.  Motion carried.
3. Wendy Duke – thanked Council for letting SRRPDA have the recent softball tournament.  She stated there were about 100 participating and plans are already being made for the April-October 2010 season.  Mrs. Duke stated volleyball is now going on in the park.  She stated the horseshoe tournament and fall festival will be held at the park on October 24.  Money raised will go toward the $10,000 goal for the spray park.  Mrs. Duke stated SRRPDA made a partnership with the Glasgow Rescue Squad to use the old carnival grounds for Riverfest 2010, hopefully to be held in June 2010.  Mentioned that SRRPDA picked the same date for 2010 that Town Manager stated had been chosen by the Town of Glasgow to sponsor Riverfest.

4. Pineland Trailer Park Clean-Up  - Mr. Spitzer stated the Town and Sgt. Grimm would be sponsoring a clean-up day for October 17.  Mr. Loughhead was supposed to have handed out letters to all residents of the trailer park.  Sgt. Grimm will be checking on empty trailers to see who owns them.  Rockbridge County is providing a dumpster and the Town is providing the backhoe and Armond Falgoust to operate it for 4 hours.

5. Website Proposals – Ryan Spitzer stated he will bring information on this to Council at the November meeting.
 Council Comments:

1. Tracy Shafer – stated Council should proceed with the two complaints received tonight from Mr. and Mrs. Duke.  She stated these concerns should 

addressed.  Mr. Spizter stated personnel issues should be taken care of in Executive Session and suggested setting a special meeting.  Tom Simons stated Council would start in Executive Session regarding the complaints.  Mr. Duke asked if the people making the complaint(s) were allowed to the Executive Session meeting.  Mr. Simons stated they are allowed if invited by Town Council, that this is up to Council.  Roger Funkhouser asked if a date should be set tonight.  Mr. Spitzer suggested setting the meeting for the first week of November before the next Council meeting.  He stated he would pick 3-4 dates and let everyone choose the best time.
With no further comments, the meeting was adjourned by Mayor Blackburn at 9:00 PM.

